
 

 

Dear «sig1» 
 

HIGH STREET AND MATTERSEY ROAD, EVERTON – 
PROPOSED REVISED DOUBLE YELLOW LINES (NO WAITING AT  ANY TIME) - (TRO1248)  

 
The consultation for this scheme was originally advertised in January 2020. This revised consultation 
has been delayed due to the restrictions imposed by the coronavirus measures which meant that 
the consultation documents could not have been viewed at the local library or County Hall. The 
Government has since relaxed the requirement to have the documents on deposit. The full set of 
consultation documents, for the revised scheme, can now be viewed on either the Nottinghamshire 
County Council website or they can be sent to you by post or e-mail on request. 
 
As a result of the responses received to the consultation for the double yellow lines on High Street 
it is now proposed to make some changes to the original scheme. The proposed changes are as 
shown below and on the enclosed plan:- 
 

• East side of High Street - Extend existing double yellow lines by approx. 5 metres to remove 
a bottleneck at the junction with Gainsborough Road 

• Opposite Metcalfe Court – Introduce additional double yellow lines to enable vehicles an 
unobstructed access into and out of Metcalfe Court. The lines will also give more room for 
larger vehicles travelling along High Street. 

 
All previous objections to the scheme will be carried forward unless we receive a response 
withdrawing the objection.  
 
Before proceeding further with the revised proposals, I wish to consider any further views from 
residents, businesses and organisations who may be interested in this matter. If your comments are 
in the form of an objection to the proposals and if they cannot be resolved, they will be reported 
through the County Council’s procedures at the appropriate time. Any observations on these 
proposals should reach me in writing, either by letter (address at bottom of letter) or email, by 24th 
July 2020 .  
 
If you’d like to find out more about how we use your data, please see our Privacy Notice: 
www.viaem.co.uk/privacy-notice-for-the-public/ 
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Your ref:   
My ref:  H/JAB/TRO1248/02 

Date:  24 June 2020 
  



 

 

Yours «sig2» 

 
Jeff Burton 
Senior Improvements Officer 
Tel: 0115 9772505 
Email: tmconsultation@viaem.co.uk 


